MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

December 7, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on December 7, 2009 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:


Don Adams

Domenica McDonald

Mary Ann Clendenin


Anne Bourner

Helen Menke








Darlene Prest

Steven Gerlach








Richard Cavalier

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian

The minutes of the November 2, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steven Gerlach to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence-A note from Susan Colbert thanking the board for the staff Christmas party was read.

Treasurer’s Report

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steven Gerlach to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report-Cristy Stupegia

1. Cristy reported on employee hours.  We are still under our goal of 8000 hours. 

2. Non-resident Fees

It was moved by Steven Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to set the non-resident fee using the EAV method at $63 to take effect July 1, 2010 and allow non-residents to renew at the old rate before that date as in past practice.  Letters will be sent to all non-residents explaining the raise.

3. The main furnace is not working and the City of Sparta has ordered a new one which should arrive by Christmas. 

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steven Gerlach to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

New Business

1. Steven reminded all members to review the budget and bring any needed changes or additions to the next meeting.

2. Domenica reminded the Board of the need to review the minutes of the closed session at the January meeting.

3. Glitter in the Night is scheduled for February 20th at the ATA.

4. Board members were asked to bring the names of prospective members to the next meeting.

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steven Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Bourner

Secretary, Pro tem

